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Yakima County Levy Audit Follow-up 
Status of Work Completed 

March 2023 

Requirement Topic Work Completed on Requirement Completed / 
Pending Completion Future Follow-up? 

3 Certification of 
assessed values to 
taxing districts 

The Yakima County Assessor (Assessor) did not certify the 2022 
assessed values, locally assessed and state assessed utility 
values, to the taxing districts following receipt of the certified 
state assessed utility values from the Department of Revenue 
(Department) on November 28, 2022. 
 
The Assessor provided the Department with copies of letters 
dated September 16, 2022, and November 16, 2022, with 
estimated levy information to the taxing districts as 
documentation satisfying this requirement. The estimated levy 
limitation worksheet includes the district’s “Current Tax Base.” A 
footnote states the current tax base “includes new construction, 
annexation properties, and finalized state assessed amounts.” 
 
Both Assessor’s levy estimates occurred prior to the receipt of 
Department’s 2022 assessment year certification, thus the 
“Current Tax Base” could not include the finalized 2022 
assessment year state assessed utility amounts. 
 
The Assessor’s current communication with the taxing districts is 
great customer service to assist the districts in their budgeting 
process, but it does not satisfy the requirement in RCW 
84.48.130. This statute requires county assessors to certify the 
total assessed value of property once they have received the 
current year’s state assessed utility values from the Department.  

Pending Yes 
 
To determine if the Assessor has met the requirement, the 
Department expects the Assessor to provide: 

 A document certifying both the 2023 assessment year 
locally assessed values and state assessed values 
following receipt of the utility values from the 
Department.   

 
 


